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Administrator’s Column
Submitted by Ronnda Zezula 

Happy June! We have two new 
Board Directors to work with. 
Hopefully everyone can take the 
time to welcome Steve Garner 
and Rob Cavasher to the 
KCCA Team. It will be 
exciting for everyone to 
get to know each other 
better, but it will also take 
some time to assimilate. 
Hopefully we can all allow 
space for learning 
and acclimation.

Speaking of space, 
as it relates to member 
properties, please give LARC 
ample time to review your landscape 
and architectural requests and also 
to take the steps required to resolve 
complaints. We have many new 

people involved in multiple places. 
Everyone is getting their heads 
together to serve the community 
well. Rushing is not conducive to 
exercising sound judgment, however, 

so please turn LARC review 
requests in to the office 

allowing a LARC member 
at least 15 days to 
respond (although 
some requests may 
take more time to look 
in to and approve).

Which brings me 
finally to rushing. We 
are taking steps to 
avoid unnecessary 

rushes in the office. Thank you 
to everyone who took the time 
to complete the online Registry 
form when it was offered earlier 
this year. This information helps 

us know who to contact in the 
event of an emergency and also 
to ensure accurate information is 
published about each of you in the 
next Directory (or that nothing is 
published if you don’t want it to be).

If you haven’t already, please visit 
our site mykcca.com and follow 
the link under Announcements that 
says “Member Registry.” We are 
hoping to collect updated information 
online during the month of June. 
We understand you may have 
provided this information before, but 
we need to ensure the information 
we have is annually up to date.

We will send paper forms in 
July for those who are unable to 
complete one online, however, 
there is an expense to this that is 
avoidable if as many people as 
possible could please complete the 
secure form online. Thank you all 
for supporting us in our efforts!

Hello Neighbors tried something 
new on April 24 by hosting a Special 
Neighbors Gathering before the 
Annual Membership Meeting.  Many 
residents joined their friends and 
neighbors to enjoy some light 
refreshments and gentle conversation 
before hearing the candidates 
share their Board of Director 
qualifications. The feedback about 
the Gathering was positive and a 
new tradition has been started!!

Another New Residents’ Welcome 
Meeting was held on May 6 and, 
because the feedback was so 
positive from the Welcome Meeting 

in March, we decided to continue 
the practice of offering a tour of our 
Clubhouse and upper amenities at 
the end.  In an effort to enhance 
the welcoming atmosphere in the 
Clubhouse, on a trial basis we 
scheduled the Welcome 
Meeting to coincide with 
1st Sunday.  This did 
bring about more 
activity, especially 
for the 1st Sunday 
people.  There was 
also an opportunity 
for Clubs to setup so 
new residents could 
more easily familiarize 
themselves with available activities.

 SAVE the DATE - 
Tuesday August 7, 2018

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT is 
an annual community police 
awareness-raising event that has 
been held nationwide the first 
Tuesday of August since 1983.  

HNSC members are busy making 

plans for our first community 
National Night Out.  We hope to 
strengthen community cohesiveness 
by promoting a community-building 
event that connects neighbors and 

makes our neighborhoods 
safer.  By sharing a meal 

with local police and 
firefighters you 
get to know your 
neighbors and our 

local public safety 
officials.  Please call 

Judy Holmes, 503-
312-1510 and sign up 
as your neighborhood 
coordinator. 

As a Committee, Hello Neighbors 
invites all residents to bring your 
suggestions and ideas to the 
Committee. Our meetings are held 
once a month on the 1st Friday at 
10:00 a.m. in the KCCA Clubhouse 
Multi-Purpose Room.  Or you can 
call Peggy Trees, (503) 620-0703 
or Nancy Hayes, (503) 747-5327.



2	 KCCA Newsletter – June 2018

Just a 
Reminder

from KCCA  Board Members

Coffee with a 
KCCA Board 
Director 

On the 
first 
Thursday 
of every 
month 
at 9:00 a.m., 
a KCCA Board Director will 
attend the Coffee Time in 
the Clubhouse Lounge. All 
residents are encouraged 
to join the coffee hour and 
ask questions or discuss 
any issues they may have.

KCCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018

Paul Downing – President 
pdowning@mykcca.com

Rob Cavasher - Vice President 
rcavasher@mykcca.com 

Steve Garner - Secretary-Treasurer 
sgarner@mykcca.com

Marty Williams - Director 
mwilliams@mykcca.com

Diana Platika – Director 
dplatika@mykcca.com

 

The KCCA Board of Directors and each of the KCCA committees meet 
monthly in one of the KCCA facilities.

Board Meeting................................ 2nd Tues................ 6:30 p.m. 
Board Meeting.................................4th Tues................. 6:30 p.m. 
PCC - Board Meeting.....................Every Fri..................8:00 a.m. 
Finance Meeting.............................................................on hiatus 
Greens Committee..........................1st Thur................. 1:00 p.m. 
Landscape Committee....................1st Mon................10:00 a.m. 
House Committee...........................................................on hiatus

KCCA CONTACT INFORMATION

Ronnda Zezula, Administrator.........................administrator@mykcca.com 

Clubhouse Office Window........................................................503-639-6565

Regular Hours:	 Monday-Friday:	 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
	 Closed for lunch from 	 1:00 – 2:00 p.m.

Address: ................................... 15245 SW 116th Ave., King City, OR 97224

Pro Shop, open dawn to dusk..................................................503-639-7986 
15355 SW Royalty Parkway

Crown Center - 16880 SW 126th Ave...................................... 503-639-0084 
KCCA’s Website:  www.mykcca.com

ABOUT THE KCCA NEWSLETTER

Publisher/Advertising.............................................Tigard Life 503-692-9215

The King City Civic Association Newsletter is published monthly and 
provided on a non-subscription basis to all members of the KCCA. 

In 2018, articles for the next month’s KCCA newsletters are 
due to admin.assist@mykcca.com no later than:  

Thursday, June 14  •  Friday, July 13  •  Tuesday, August 14 
Friday, September 14  •  Friday, October 12 

Wednesday, November 14  •  Friday, December 14

For advertising information, please contact Mike Antonelli:

TIGARD LIFE • phone 503-692-9215 • Email: mike@tigardlife.com 
PO Box 23562 • Tigard, OR 97281

Apply to be on 
the KCCA Board!

Are you looking for ways to 
serve your community? The 

KCCA Board of Directors has 
two positions open, and we 

encourage all interested members 
to apply! Applications will be 

posted on mykcca.com (follow 
the “Board Application” link 

under Announcements on the 
home page) and also stocked 

in the rack outside of the 
main office door at the KCCA 
Clubhouse starting May 30. 

Apply by June 8 to be considered 
for Board appointment.
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SpotlightEMPLOYEE
Kevin was hired as a 

Mechanic/Crew employee 
at KCCA nearly three years 
ago. He ensures all the 
grounds keeping equipment 
is well 
maintained, 
has regular oil 
changes; and 
he works hard 
to keep more 
than 34 reels 
sharp and 
ready to cut. 
After work, his 
second job 
begins, taking 
care of three 
kids ranging in 
age from four 
years to three months old. In 
his spare time, Kevin works 
on members’ golf carts for 
extra money. Kids aren’t 
cheap at any age! He also 
plays tournament slow-pitch 

softball for a top team in the 
area.  As you can see by his 
full schedule, Kevin likes to 
stay busy. One of the best 
known attributes Kevin has 

is Phil, who 
he brings to 
work with him. 
Some of you 
may already 
know that Phil 
is the yellow 
Labrador 
that you can 
occasionally 
see running 
on the golf 
course, 
scaring the 
geese away. 

So when you see Kevin 
and Phil, say “Hi” and 
thank them for all they 
do for KCCA. By the way, 
Phil loves dog treats, but 
Kevin – not so much. 

Kevin                            Phil

n New to 
Medicare and 
Need help?

n Will you turn 
65 this year?

n Have you moved recently 
from out of county or state?

I can help!
I’m your neighbor. I live, 

work, and specialize 
in King City.

 – Regina Muter
Regina Muter

Serving King City & Tigard

503-869-5008
rmuter@hotmail.com
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Shuffleboard Update
Submitted by Ray Humphrey

Interest in shuffleboard seems to 
be on the increase. The turnout for our 
regular playing time is growing as well 
as the number of members using the 
facility to enjoy the 
game with friends 
and families at 
other times.  The 
courts are locked, 
but members, 
who are residents 
of King City, get 
the code to the 
door and can use 
the facility at any time.  If interest 
and attendance continues to grow, 
we have discussed increasing the 
number of scheduled playing times 
from the current three times a week to 
whatever is needed to accommodate an 
increased membership and at various 
times during the day and evenings 
to fit into members’ schedules.

We plan to have an “eat and meet” 
barbeque and shuffleboard introduction 

in lieu of our regular quarterly meeting 
on June 13, 2018. The barbeque lunch 
will be ready shortly after noon.  Julie 
in the KCCA office will have a sign up 
sheet, so if you plan to attend our get 
together, please register with the KCCA 

Office no later than 
Thursday, June 7, 
so we will have an  
idea of how much 
food to provide. 
The KCCA Office 
number is 503-639-
6565.  Some water 
and soft drinks 
will be available, 

but we encourage you to BYOB.  

This will be an excellent opportunity 
for those who are unfamiliar with 
shuffleboard to learn about the game, 
meet current members, and enjoy 
a little free food.  We are looking 
forward to having a good turnout 
for the barbeque event.  We really 
want to make better use of the great 
facility KCCA has to offer for people 
to enjoy a remarkable pastime.

Presentation on 
Downsizing Tips and 
Strategies June 19 at 
the KCCA Clubhouse

Join Carolyn Rowe, downsizing 
expert and owner of The Move 
Makers, on Tuesday, June 19 
from 1:00 - 2:00 p.m. in the KCCA 
Clubhouse Banquet Room. Carolyn 
will share tips and strategies to 
take the stress out of downsizing 
and moving. You will learn how 
downsizing can save you money, 
how to get started on your own 
downsizing project, and where to 
 go for help if you get stuck.  
To RSVP for this free presentation, 
please call the KCCA Office at  
503-639-6565 no later than June 18.
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Call today to schedule service
Mention you’re a King City Resident!

(503) 624-6136
www.davesgaragedoors.com
CCB# 107970

Our stocked vans ensure 
your service is completed 

on time, the first time.

This Doctor Makes Housecalls!

Aquatic Center Update
Submitted by Sandi Fuhrman 

[lightly edited] 
After three long challenging years of 
planning and construction our new 
Aquatic Center is getting closer to 
completion. For the first time in 15 
months we have water in all the pools!  
While the plaster is curing over the next 
four weeks we’ll focus on completing 
some final touches and inspections.

Our objective was to build an 
Aquatic Center we can be proud of, 
that enhances our lives and increases 
our property values... and I believe 
to that end we are successful.   

•  Current estimated construction 
cost is $1,718,800 (including tasks yet 
to be completed by the KCCA such as 
parking lot seal/striping, landscaping 
& irrigation system replacement.)

•  Potential increase 
in property values.

•  Project cost estimated at 
14% below the 2016 Reserve Study 
estimate of $2M to rebuild the pool 
facility and repair the Crown Center.

Our Aquatic Center could not 
have been successful without the 

countless hours spent by 
resident volunteers on the 
Pool Committee and Pool 
Fundraising Committees. 
Our HOA structure is built 
and depends on many 
volunteers, in multiple 
capacities, and the KCCA 
cannot thrive without them. 

It’s my belief that Board 
support for volunteer 
involvement is a critical issue in our 
community. It serves us all well to 
have a Board that’s committed to 
working alongside our community 
volunteers to ensure a successful 
outcome for this project and future 
endeavors.  It benefits us all to have 
a Board who works together for the 
common good of our community and 
encouraging volunteerism, as there’s 
nothing stronger in a community 
than the heart of a volunteer. 

Each of us as residents are 
responsible for whether our success 
continues to reflect with future increases 
of our property values. Negative online 
social media postings for residents, 

guests, real estate agents and potential 
buyers to see can negatively impact 
property values and undermine the 
integrity of our community. As residents 
we each make a choice to be an 
effective instrument of change and 
community support or not to be.    

We are not just an HOA, we are a 
community. A community that needs 
decisions made that reflect on property 
values and desirability. Solid property 
values don’t just happen, just like a 
strong community does not just happen.  

Let’s make 2018 the year we 
regenerate together as a community and 
prepare to celebrate for the opening 
of our fabulous Aquatic Center!
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Nick Jones Memorial 
Golf Tournament

Family and friends of long 
time King City golfer Nick Jones 
will be holding the “Live Loudly 
Memorial Golf Tournament” at 
the King City Golf Course on 
Friday June 15 at 8:30 am.

Nick was an avid golfer and 
spent many hours playing with 
wonderful friends here in King City.

His greatest golfing 
accomplishment was a hole in 
one on hole #2 on May 25, 2012.

He was known for wearing the brightest colored shirts 
and shorts out on the course. Attendees are encouraged 
to wear loud clothes and “Live Loudly” in his honor. 

He loved the game, played to win, but 
never took himself too seriously!

A lunch (catered by Panera) and conversation will 
take place in the King City Clubhouse from 11:00 - 1:00.

To sign up for golf/lunch or lunch only & 
for more information contact Barb Jones 
503.320.5685 (barbjones@comcast.net).

Call for a Free Estimate Today! 
Arrow Painting • 503-544-3871 
pdxarrow@hotmail.com        CCB#214313

Your Specialist for 
• Interior & Exterior Painting 

• Deck Refinishing & Staining 
• Power Washing 

• Wall Repairs

Your Trusted Handyman

Lions Club Member

PLUMBING • ELECTRICAL • CARPENTRY • ERRANDS 
HANDICAPPED ACCESSORY INSTALLATION 

- No Work Over $1000 - 

Rick Schwarzenberger  •  503-515-3212
License #7773

Rick’s Maintenance and Repair

KCCA Water Aerobics Club
Submitted by Donna Lane 

Our club has been operating in King 
City for almost 27 consecutive years. 
Since February 2017, when construction 
started on the new pool, we have been 
mostly pooless. With the generous 
assistance from the golfing community, 
we were able to use the outdoor pool for 
our routines summer 2017. Since the new 
pool opening has had construction delays, 
we will resume exercising in the outdoor 
pool when it opens for summer 2018. Yea!

Water Aerobic exercise is a safe, 
non-weight bearing workout, especially 
helpful for Seniors with physical issues 
of arthritis, joint and various movement 
problems. Because water reduces 
pressure, it lessens stress on bones, joints 
and muscles while toning, strengthening 
and burning calories. Water exercise 
is well-tolerated and effective because 
each person can work as little or as 
hard as their physical ability allows. 

We follow three different instructional 
CDs for our exercise routines. Each 
is about 50 minutes in length. You 
will need to be patient with yourself 
because listening to directions takes 
some concentration and effort, but as 

soon as you start moving, the physical 
benefits begin. It is so liberating! The 
only thing needed to participate is a 
comfortable swimsuit (one that stays 
in place and moves with you). 

We are a non-profit organization 
with a Charter and elected officers, 
with meetings as necessary; usually 
one annual meeting for elections. We 
charge $5 per year to join, payable with 
your application for membership. The 
fee is used to purchase and maintain 
equipment, for operational costs, 
and any fees charged by KCCA.

Two sessions every Monday through 
Friday will be held in the outdoor pool 
for summer of 2018 at 10 am and 
again at 7pm. Communications within 
membership is maintained through email, 
and through the KCCA newsletter. 

If you are eager to try our 
program, come and see what we do. 
Watch for the announcement of the 
outdoor pool opening. Or, for more 
information, call 503-719-2996. 

Please NOTE:  you must be a 
KCCA member to join and must be 
at least 18. No lifeguards are present. 
Everyone participates at their own risk.

GET WET... GET FIT!

James E. Armour
Nov. 12, 1941 - May 4, 2018

James 
Edward Armour 
passed away 
unexpectedly 
Friday, May 4, 
2018. He was 
surrounded by 

his wife, children and family. 
Jim served for 20 years 

in the U.S. Marine Corps and 
20 years for UPS. He devoted 
his life after retirement to 
serving the community of 
the King City Lion’s Club. 

He is survived by his wife, 
Sharon; two brothers; three 
children; eight grandchildren; 
and 10 great-grandchildren.

The memorial service 
was held May 12.

In Jim’s memory, please 
donate to the King City  
        Lion’s Club. Contact Fae 
              at 503-771-1711.
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King City 
Women’s 
Golf Club
Submitted by Janet Craig 

I just want to say 
YAY! to the warm 
weather! More and 
more of our members 

are coming to play 
golf now that we 
can use our carts 
to drive out on to 
the fairway. Our 
tournaments started 
in May and will 
continue throughout 
the summer. 

We have nine 
new members so 
far this season. 

They are Monaree Deller, Donna 
Lelinski, Bev Raudy, Donna 
Samuels, Sue Wihtol, Nancy 
Stouder, Mary Torok, and Bev Terry. 

We have many fun 
games planned this 
season that range from 
Mystery Golf to playing 
the round with just three 
clubs. There are also Chapman 
Tournaments every third Tuesday 
through the summer. These are 
mixed-play with both the women 
and men. We golf nine holes and 
then meet for dinner later in the day 
to see who won. These tournaments 
are very inexpensive and fun!

If you are new to the area or 
just like to golf, we would love 
to have you join our group. We 
have all levels of golfers and we 
always have fun. If you would 
like more information about our 
golf club, please contact Wendy 
Marchant at 503-207-3409 or 
Janet Craig at 503-704-0277. 

In closing, the King City 
Women’s Golf Club offers 
condolences to the Armour Family. 
Jim Armour was a good friend to 
the King City golfing community. 

• Examinations & Cleanings   • Crowns & Bridges 
• Dentures & Partial Dentures   • Dental Implant Restorations

16035 SW Pacific Hwy • King City • 503-620-2185
www.AppletreeDentistry.net

Compassionate 
& Conservative 

Dental Care
Dr. Scott T. Simpson 

Over 13 years of clinical experience.

We accept most dental insurances  •  Welcoming new patients!

Artists’ Guild News  
Submitted by 
Lynn Wolfe

The King City Artists’ Guild’s May 
business meeting was chaired by 
member Jan Auten and attended 
by ten guild members. We have 
been exceptionally busy with two 
art shows back-to-back for May:

The new King City Senior 
Village had a really nice reception 
/ open house to celebrate the 
finished remodeling of the facility, 
and they invited us to show artwork 
as part of the occasion. The event 
happened April 26 and the art was 
displayed until May 5.  Our guild 
has been invited to hang artwork at 
the facility as an ongoing feature.

Then there was our biggest show 
yet. It was a cooperative project for us 
and the Unity Church of Beaverton. 
We hung over 80 works of art, grouped 
by artist, on May 4.  The reveal for their 
congregation and guests occurred May 
6 with an open house. The artwork 

will be up until June 1 with limited 
times for public viewing. Debbi Estes 
and Lynn Wolfe coordinated this 
show with Terry Davis the church’s 
manager. Whoo-hoo!  It came off 
so well, we’re proud of ourselves.

Our theme for March and April 
was artist’s choice of “Still Life“ or 
“Imaginary Beings” which allowed 
for flexibility.  For the summer, our 
painting theme is “Travel Scenes or 
Memories”.  Watch for new art soon.

In May, Laurie Svec exhibited pieces 
of her art at Sherrie’s Jewelry Box in 
Tigard. Myself and two others will hang 
artwork there for the next month or two.  

Our artwork is on display in the 
KCCA Clubhouse Lounge and is often 
updated with new pieces as the artists 
finish them. Please check in often to 
view. If you would like to join us or 
learn more about who we are and what 
we do, please come visit us on any 
Thursday at 1:00 p.m. in the Multi-
Purpose Room in the KCCA Clubhouse.
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May 2018
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10 11 12
13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30 31

July 2018
S M T W T F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 13 14
15 16 17 18 19 20 21
22 23 24 25 26 27 28
29 30 31

9:30am	 CC	 Travel Club Board Mtg
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:00pm	 MP	 Bunco
1:10pm	 CH	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club
6:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
6:30pm	 AC	 Woodshop Club
7:00pm	 CH	 Camera Club Competition Night

1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:10pm	 LG	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 MR	 Mexican Train
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club Performance
6:00pm	 CH	 BINGO
6:00pm	 MR	 KCCF Meeting
7:00pm	 CC	 Camera Club Board Mtg

10:00am	 AC	 Computer Club
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:10pm	 CH	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club
6:00pm	 CH	 Tualatin Valley Quilt Guild
7:30pm	 CH	 Camera Club Programs Night

12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:00pm	 AC	 Poker
1:10pm	 CH	 Zumba Gold Dance
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 KC Music Club
7:00pm	 CH	 Camera Club: Show & Share 

Night

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
10:00am	 MP	 Republican Women 

Discussion Group
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 Board of Directors Meeting

Banquet Room Closed 
Today for Renovation
9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
7:00pm	 MR	 TV Quilt Guild Board Mtg.

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
1:00pm	 CH	 Downsizing Presentation
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
7:00pm	 CH	 TV Quilt Guild

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
12:30pm	 MR	 Ladies Bridge
12:30pm	 CC	 Duplicate Bridge
12:45pm	 MP	 Cribbage Club
5:45pm	 MP	 Pinochle
6:30pm	 CH	 Board of Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
11:30am	 CH	 Shuffleboard Spring 

Luncheon
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board 
Meeting

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 PD Rebel Singers
6:30pm	 PV	 KC Terrace Condo Board Mtg. 

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
12:00pm	 CH	 KC Apt Barbecue
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
12:30pm	 CH	 PD Rebel Singers
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
6:30pm	 MR	 Royal Gardens HOA Monthly 

Board Meeting
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

9:00am	 CH	 (Greens) 
Lawn 
Bowling

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

1:30pm	 CC	 Private Event
2:00pm	 CH	 Monthly Muscial 

Performance
4:00pm	 CH	 Private Party 
7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith Devotion

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

1:00pm	 CH	 First 
Sunday

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith Devotion

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith 
Devotion

9:30am	 CH	 Bread 
Delivery

10:00am	 CC	 Private 
Event

7:00pm	 MP	 Interfaith Devotion

5

12

19

26

4

11

18

25

3

10

17

24

 

 KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - JUNE 2018
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

Room Codes:
AC = Arts & Crafts Building 
BoD = Board of Directors 
CC = Crown Center 
CH = Clubhouse 
MP = Multi-Purpose 
MR = Meeting Room 
CR = Computer Room 
LG = Lounge
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10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
11:30am	 CH	 Shuffleboard Spring 

Luncheon
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:00pm	 CH	 SW Corridor Republicans Club
6:30pm	 MP	 Yoga

8:00am	 MR	 Men’s Golf Board 
Meeting

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
11:30am	 CH	 Ladies Golf Sack Luncheon
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:00pm	 CC	 KC Royalty Red Hats
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CH	 PD Rebel Singers
6:30pm	 PV	 KC Terrace Condo Board Mtg. 

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
12:00pm	 CH	 KC Apt Barbecue
12:00pm	 CC	 Quilters
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
12:30pm	 CH	 PD Rebel Singers
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
12:15pm	 MP	 Afternoon Pinochle 

Club
12:30pm	 MR	 Women’s Golf Bridge
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
1:30pm	 CC	 Bunco Babes
6:30pm	 MR	 Royal Gardens HOA Monthly 

Board Meeting
6:30pm	 CH	 Yoga

 KCCA ACTIVITIES CALENDAR - JUNE 2018
	 Sunday	 Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
1:00pm	 CH	 Travel Presentation
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
5:30pm	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:30pm	 CC	 Garden Villa Board Meeting

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:00am	 CH	 Coffee with a Board 

Director
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
1:00pm	 MR	 Greens Committee Meeting
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
5:30pm	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
7:00pm	 CH	 Democrats Club

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
5:30pm	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 CH	 BINGO
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker

9:00am	 AC	 Ceramics 
9:00am	 MP	 Knitting Group
9:15am	 CH	 Fitness and Fun
9:45am	 CC	 T.O.P.S. Club
10:00am	 MR	 King City Bible Study
11:00am	 CH	 Line Dancing
1:00pm	 MP	 Artists’ Guild
2:00pm	 MR	 Phase 10 Cards
5:30pm	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn Bowling
6:00pm	 AC	 Poker
6:30pm	 CH	 Community Meeting

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of 

Mark
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
11:00am	 CH	 Private Event
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 Movie Time
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of 

Mark
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

9:00am - 3:00pm  
Main CH Parking  
Lot Not Available 
8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of Directors 

Meeting
10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
5:00pm	 CH	 Lions Club Installation Dinner
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of Mark
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
12:00pm	 CH	 Yoga
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club

10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) 
Lawn 
Bowling

1:00pm	 CH	 Private Party
5:00pm	 CC	 Sip & Sup
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck

9:00am	 CH	 (Greens) 
Lawn 
Bowling

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club

10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 
Bowling

3:00pm	 CH 	 Private Event
4:00pm	 MP	 Lawn Bowling 

Meeting
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck
6:30pm	 CC	 Polish Poker

9:00am - 3:00pm 
Main CH Parking 
Lot Not Available  
10:00am	 AC	 Computer Club
10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) Lawn 

Bowling
2:00pm	 CH	 Private Event
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck

10:00am	 AC	 Com-
puter 
Club

10:30am	 CH	 (Greens) 
Lawn Bowling

6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 
Deck

8:00am	 CC	 PCC & Board of 
Directors Meeting

10:00am	 CC	 Mah Jongg Club
10:00am	 MR	 Bible Study: Book of 

Mark
10:00am	 MP	 Hello Neighbors Committee 

Meeting
10:00am	 CH	 Tai Chi
1:15pm	 SB	 Play Shuffleboard
2:00pm	 CH	 Movie Time
6:30pm	 MR	 Canasta
7:00pm	 CC	 First Friday Bridge

10:00am	 AC	 Computer 
Club

11:00am	 MR	 Private 
Event

11:00am	 CH	 Private Event
6:00pm	 MP	 Pinochle Double 

Deck

2

9

16

23

30

1

8

15

22

29

 

7

14

21

6

13

20

27 28

 



10	 KCCA Newsletter – June 2018

Road Projects Coming- 
Bring Your Patience

There are a number of 
construction projects coming that 
will impact our travel. Water, sewer, 
and road projects are coming to 
Roy Rogers Rd, Beef Bend Rd, and 
Bull Mountain Rd.  One update, 
Washington County won’t be 
closing Beef Bend Rd to replace 
the culvert around 147th - that’s 
been deferred to 2019 (yay?). The 
jurisdictions responsible for all these 
improvements have collectively 
started a website so you can follow 
all projects: www.GetUsThere.org

This site will be updated for 
projects pending, just starting, 
road closures (with suggested 
detours) and links directly to the 
projects. It’s gonna be a zoo out 
there - be patient and say hi to 
the people sitting in the cars next 
to you. We’re in this together.

Retirement & Reverse Mortgage Presentation
July 31 at the KCCA Clubhouse

Join us for a free educational 
workshop that will look at home, 
living trends, and how we pay for 
it during our retirement years. This 
free presentation will be held at 
the King City Civic Association 
Clubhouse Banquet Room on Tuesday, 
July 31 from 1:00 - 2:00 p.m. 

Kim Dodge, local branch manager 
for Nextview Loans, will give the 
presentation and answer questions. 
She understands the challenges 
that arise for those who are already 
retired, as well as newly-retired, 

and the challenges that home, 
assistance, medical, and care 
choices that people must make, and 
the costs associated with each. 

Presentation topics include: 
Longevity and the toll living 

longer takes on our savings
Retirement income and the 

impact on our home choices
Staying in your home/

in-home care services
The “Move” -- to community living
Budgeting for quality of life  
If you would like to attend,  

please RSVP no later than July 27  
by calling 503-595-1600.

King City Tuesday 
Afternoon 
Cribbage Club 
Submitted by Jack Croll

Do you play cribbage?  We’re 
looking for players who enjoy the game 
to join our Tuesday afternoon club.  

We play six games of three or 
four handed cribbage.  We meet at 
12:45 pm in the Clubhouse Multi-
Media Room.  Play begins promptly 
at 1:00.  You do not need to be 
a King City resident to play. 

For more information call 
Jack Croll at 503-747-2766 or 
Bev Kirk at 503-598-9414.

Following are the winners 
for the month of April:
April 3 :	 1st  -  George Patton 
	 2nd – Sandy Patton 
	 3rd -  Jack Croll

April 10 :	 1st –  Sharlee Bortz 
	 2nd-   (tie) Bill McEvoy and  
		  Valerie Schuyler

April 17:	 1st – Gary Curtis 
	 2nd – Lono Waiwaiole 
	 3rd – Sandy Patton

April 24:	 1st – Mary Thorsfeldt 
	 2nd – George Patton 
	 3rd  - Jack Croll

Tuesday Night 
Pinochle Club 
Scores
Submitted by Pearl Sprague

The King City Tuesday Night 
Pinochle Club reports the following 
winners for the month of April:

April 3: Anna Lunsford - 8930, Marilyn 
Herrold - 7900; April 10: Dale Haas - 
8770, Dee Moser - 7880 
April 17: Marilyn Herrold - 9310, 
Peggy Trees - 6520; April 24: Maurene 
Kelly - 8210, Pearl Underwood - 7080

This group meets every Tuesday 
night at 5:45 p.m. in the King City 
Civic Association Clubhouse Multi-
Purpose Room with play starting at 
6:00 p.m. All players are welcome. 
You don’t need to be a King City 
resident and you do not need a 
partner. For more  information, call 
Anna Lunsford at 503-620-9251.

Wednesday 
Afternoon Pinochle 
Club Scores

The King City Wednesday 
afternoon Pinochle club 
announces the following high 
scores for the month of April:

April 4: Jeannie Alexander - 9090, 
Marilyn Herrord - 8910; April 11: Pam 
Lewis - 9240, JoEllen Cleary - 8670

April 18: Nancy Schade - 9340, 
JoEllen Cleary - 8710; April 25: Pam 
Lewis - 10150, JoEllen Cleary - 9390

The Wednesday afternoon 
pinochle club meets every Wednesday 
at 12:15 p.m. in the King City Civic 
Association Clubhouse Multi-Purpose 
Room with play beginning at 12:30 
p.m. If you are looking for a fun-filled 
afternoon of cards, come and meet 
the group. For more information, 
call Belle Wilder at 503-598-0278. 
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Interactive 
Museum of Gaming 

and Puzzlery 
Thousands of Games!

A Cozy Place to Play
15607 SW 116th Ave. 

503-968-9998 
in back of King City Plaza

Your first visit is FREE 
if you mention this ad!

And the great free movies continue, on the 1st and 
3rd Friday’s of the month.  Want a ride?  Hop on the King 
City Ride Connection shuttle by calling 503-226-0700 and 
request pick-up for “Movie Time” (time allotment on each movie for pick-up 
after movie.)  Free popcorn at all movies, just bring your drink and join the 

“Movie Time” gang.  Questions? 503-914-5568 

June 1st – Friday 2pm – Free movie

“GOING IN STYLE”
Rated: PG 13 | 97min | HDX | 2017 | Comedy/Crime Thriller 
Morgan Freeman, Michael Caine, Alan Arkin and Ann-Margret 
Lifelong buddies Willie, Joe and Al, decide to buck 
retirement and step off the straight-and-narrow for the 
first time in their lives when their pension fund becomes 
a corporate casualty. Desperate to pay the bills and 

come through for their loved ones, the three risk it all by embarking on a 
daring bid to knock off the very bank that absconded with their money.

June 15th – Friday 2pm – Free movie

“ONLY THE BRAVE” (True Story)
RATED: PG13 | 135MIN | HDX | 2017 | ADVENTURE/DRAMA 
JOSH BROLIN AND JEFF BRIDGES

All men are created equal... then, a few become firefighters. 
Only the Brave, based on the true story of the Granite 
Mountain Hotshots, is the heroic story of one unit of local 
firefighters that through hope, determination, sacrifice, and 

the drive to protect families, communities, and our country become one of the 
most elite firefighting teams in the country. As most of us run from danger, they 
run toward it - they watch over our lives, our homes, everything we hold dear, 
as they forge a unique brotherhood that comes into focus with one fateful fire.

Sponsored by: KCCA and Elaine Simms of Ken Miller and Assoc.

“MOVIE TIME” 
 Matinée
 Submitted by:  Ginny Jones

King City 
Music Club
Submitted by Lynn Turner

Boy, howdy!  The King City 
Music Club program on Monday, 
May 7 was a rousing salute to 
Country-Western music. Guitars 
were strummed and memories 
were stirred as old favorites poured 
out and got audience members 
singing along.  There was even a 
cowboy poem read to us by Shirley 
Frank. The chorus, plus duets 
and soloists, carried the theme 
throughout the performance.

On Monday, June 4 at 2:00 
p.m., the Music Club will present 
a free program of songs of the 
Pacific at the King City Civic 
Association Clubhouse located 
at 15245 SW 116th Ave. in King 
City. KC Music Club rehearsals 
are held every Monday at 2:00 
p.m. at the same address. If you 
are interested in becoming a 
member, please call President 
Muriel Dresser, 503-684-3978. 

Texas Hold ‘Em 
Championship
Submitted by Lono Waiwaiole

The results are in from the first 
King City Open Texas Hold ‘Em 
Championships held Sunday, 
May 6, 2018. Charley Morgan 
and Joe Gamiao finished as co-
champions, and Art Sasaki was 
third in a field of 12 players. 

In addition to the spirited 
competition, the attendees donated 
$120 for the new King City Civic 
Association Aquatic Center. If 
you have any questions, please 
call: Lono at 971-285-0773.
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King City TOPS Club 
Submitted by Chris Walbridge

Are you about ready for that 
beach bikini body? OK, maybe 
not the bikini, but we can help you 
through your weight loss journey. 
TOPS stands for Take Off Pounds 
Sensibly. TOPS is 
not a diet group. 
We advocate 
healthy eating 
choices and 
lifestyles. We 
encourage 
people to try new 
recipes and new 
foods that they may 
have never tried 
before, and to share 
their thoughts and 
ideas with the group. 

We are a support group that 
can help people through the hard 
times and congratulate them for 
every step that gets them closer 
to their goal. During our meetings 
we have weekly programs that 

give us inspiration, information, 
and helpful hints. We also have 
weekly and monthly contests 
and games that provide support 
and encouragement as well. 

Our chapter 
has also taken on 
a charity that is 
near and dear to 
us -- it’s called 
“Top Drawer.” 
During the past 
five years a 
critical need 
has emerged 
in the 

Skilled Nursing 
Facility (SNF) healthcare-

social service realm. Each month 
- sometimes each week - 3-5 
men or women are admitted to 
SNF wearing nothing more 
than a hospital gown. Why? An 
emergency room visit often results 
in garments being cut off, and/
or eyeglasses, dentures, or shoes 
being removed... hopefully to be 

bragged to remain with the patient, 
but often to be lost in the shuffle. 

An increasing number of older 
adults become newly-homeless, 
or unable to pay rent on a timely 
basis due to hospitalization with 
no friends or family to pick up the 
pieces. Often their worldly goods 
are just left on the curb. If already 
homeless, they just lost that last bit. 
Right now, the SNF that Josanne 
Steadman works in has 3-100% 
disabled vets, one special ed 
teacher, and 1 retired engineer. All 
without garments, shoes, glasses, or 
dentures. When our chapter heard 
of this need, the bags of donations 
started flowing in every week. The 
closet is full now and two nearby 
SNFs are gladly taking the overflow. 

Our TOPS group meets every 
Thursday at 9:45 a.m., with weigh-in 
from 9:00 - 9:45 a.m. in the Crown 
Center. For more information, please 
call Judy Anderson at 503-430-7595 
or Chris Walbridge at 541-379-3153.

Living Here, Working Here 
and Loving King City

ELAINE SIMMS • 503-709-8187
11725 SW Queen Elizabeth Ste. A

King City, OR 97224 • KenMillerAssociates.com

PENDING SALE IN 6 DAYS! 16874 SW Riviera Dr. - $295,000

Fabulous Garden Villa Townhome  
2 Bedrooms, 2 Full Bathrooms 1196 SF

Remember…
Of all the decisions you will face 

when buying or selling a home, there 
is none more important than the 

person you choose to represent you.

Competitive Pricing • Great Service 
Best Gifts in Town!

King City • 15685 SW 116th Ave. 
Pharmacy & Medical: 503-639-7377 

We can conveniently 
transfer your 
prescriptions from 
another pharmacy.

Call Us Today! 
503-639-7377

Sildenafil  .........20mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $29.95
Lisinopril  .........10mg  .......... 30 ct.  ........... $9.95
Atenolol  ...........25mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $11.99
Lovastatin  .......40mg  .......... 30 ct.  ......... $10.95

Prices may change without notice due to manufacture increases.

COMPARE & SAVE:
BEST CASH PRICES IN TOWN!
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Brad Wyatt
503-381-6239

Bjw71445@aol.com

Elaine Gelfand 
971-246-1584 

elaine@prestigeproperties.net.

Ed Milford
503-730-4215
emilfo@aol.com

Joe Salmonese
503-709-2354

brokerjoe@comcast.net

Eric Kvernland
503-292-8069

eric@prestigeproperties.net

Nancy Armour
503-539-1303

EXPERIENCE COUNTS!
Over 30 Years in King City
We specialize in King City, Summerfield and 
the surrounding 55+ communities. Put the 

“A” team to work selling your home now. Our 
proven marketing formula will sell your home 

quickly and painlessly for more money.

Call us at 503-639-7220
View all local listings at 

www.prestigeproperties.net
• Open Daily •

KCCA Library News - Check It Out!
Submitted by Carolyn Griffith

The April Open House was well-
attended. Many folks experienced 
KCCA’s wonderful library for the 
first time. Everyone won a prize, but 
Peggy Trees was the recipient of the 
grand prize. Congratulations Peggy! 
Many thanks to Judy Holmes and 
her committee for planning a fun 
day! For those who didn’t tour, here’s 
some of what you missed:	

•	 The library is available 24/7 to 
anyone with a KCCA key. Please 
respect KCCA regulations. Our 
library is for the enjoyment 
of KCCA members only. 

•	 All paperback books can be taken 
home without being checked out. 
Be sure to look at the display 
of “Neighbors’ Choice” books 
recommended as good reads.

•	 Hardbacks and audio books may 
be checked out for 30 days. Sign 
the checkout card located at the 
back of the book and place it in 
the box at the desk. Please sign 

your full name legibly. A book 
checked out by “Joe” or “J. Smith” 
that is overdue might be lost to 
us forever. We are very willing to 
renew the book you checked out 
if you need more time to finish it.

•	 There’s a large selection of 
mysteries and fiction hardcover 
books, but there are also 
many books in large print.  

•	 Your library also contains 
a number of non-fiction 
sections including animals, 
health, biography, classics, 
Oregon/NW and more.  

•	 Many videos are available 
including TV series and 
children’s movies.  DVDs may 
be checked out for 7 days.

•	 Jigsaw puzzles and periodicals 
are located in the lobby.  
Take one home to enjoy.  

On a different note, we are sad 
to report that our Head Librarian 
Volunteer, Sandra Curtis, is retiring 
after many years of service. Sandra’s 
leadership has escalated KCCA’s 

library to one of the premier private 
libraries in our area and even beyond. 
Many thanks to Sandra. She has led a 
great effort toward the modernization 
of KCCA’s library with the dedicated 
support of approximately 20 
volunteers. We will miss her and 
we wish her every happiness and 
contentment in her retirement. 

Sandra has designated Judy 
Holmes as her replacement. Judy 
has worked with Sandra learning 
the functions of the library. She is 
open to suggestions from library 
volunteers and patrons. Judy, like 
Sandra, recognizes that occasionally 
revisions may be required to maintain 
the forward-looking vibrancy of our 
library. Welcome to our new “Head 
Librarian Volunteer”, Judy Holmes.
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Tech News and Tips from the Computer Club
Submitted by Mark Mehall

Tech News
We don’t live forever but our 

digital data just might. The internet 
has complicated what happens 
when we pass. Our photos and 
documents might be stored on our 
computer, smartphone, 
tablet or even in the 
cloud. What about our 
Facebook postings and 
our email and financial 
accounts? Come join us 
on June 9th to discuss 
your “digital afterlife”.

Tech Tip
The bad guys are always trying 

to fool us. Don’t fall for the phone 
scams that pretend to be from 
Microsoft saying that something is 
wrong with your computer. Microsoft 
will never call you. Also, hang up on 
the call pretending to be from the IRS 
– they will never call you. When using 

your computer don’t click on any of 
the ads that say they will fix or speed 
up your computer. And never call any 
of the phone numbers that show up 
in pop-up ads. They are all scams.

Saturday Classes
The King City 

Computer Club provides 
a friendly and open 
environment where 
members can learn 
about computers, 
smartphones, tablets, 
digital cameras and 
modern technology 
at their own pace. 
The club classroom 

has a collection of Windows and 
Macintosh computers, printers 
and Wifi for members to use on 
site. Classes meet in the computer 
room in the Arts & Crafts / Library 
Building every Saturday at 10:00. 
“Walk-ins” are welcome. The class 
fee is $2 and the first class is free. 

Note, you can bring your used 
printer cartridges, CDs and DVDs 
to the Arts and Craft building. As a 
public service, the computer club 
offers free recycling for CDs, DVDs 
and ink / laser toner cartridges. 
Please don’t throw them in the trash.

Computer Club Topics
(Classes are at 10:00 AM Saturdays 
in the Arts & Crafts Building)

June  2 - Home Networks
June  9 - Digital Afterlife
June 16 - Games on Smartphones 

and Tablets
June 23 - Printers
June 30 - Cleaning Session

For more information, contact:
Marie VanderWeele, 503-624-1973
Jeanine Peyton, 503-443-1704
Ted Walling, 503-598-8067
Mark Mehall, 503-481-4188.

Visit the computer club’s website: 
www.kingcitycomputer.club.

SW Corridor 
Republican Club
Submitted by Billie Reynolds

Mark your calendar for the June 13 
meeting to hear our Oregon 
State Republican Chairman, 

Bill Currier, address 
our winning candidates 
and plans between 

now and the November Elections.
2018 is a very special election year.  
	 In addition, Art Scevola will be 

addressing the role of Hillsdale College, 
which is totally free of any federal funding. 
Hillsdale College teaches the contents of 
the US Constitution and Bill of Rights to 
young people and adults across the nation.

	 Every day between now and 
November is important, as is a well-informed 
electorate. Come share sandwiches and 
cookies at 6:30 p.m. and meet the leaders 
of our Party. You will be glad you did.

And be sure and mark every 
second Wednesday on your calendar 
for these vital meetings.

	 The King City Civic Association 
Clubhouse is located at 15245 SW 116th 
Avenue in King City. Questions?  Call 
either 971-409-5204 or 503-639-6545.

Democrats to Host Panel on Education
Submitted by Janet Ference

Please join us in 
welcoming Oregon State 
Legislature members 
and candidates for a 
panel discussion on 
education in June. 

As we see teachers and advocates for 
education in many states demand change, 
we’re eager to hear how our own leaders 
in Oregon can make a difference. 

Our featured guests at this event will 
include Oregon State Representative 
Margaret Doherty, State Senator Rob 
Wagner, State Senate candidates Sarah 
Grider and Paul Diller, and State House 
candidates Rachel Prusak and Ryan 
Spiker. These panelists will offer their 
vision for ways that the Oregon State 
Legislature can best support local 
school boards, administrators, teachers, 
and students in achieving success.

State Representative Margaret 
Doherty is a longtime champion for public 
education. She serves as Chair of the 
Oregon House Interim Committee on 
Education, and she was a teacher for 10 
years and a consultant for the Oregon 
Education Association for 22 years.

State Senator Rob Wagner grew up 
in a family of teachers. Before joining 
the Legislature, he worked as a school 
volunteer, a member of the Lake Oswego 
School Board, and as an Associate Vice 
President at Portland Community College. 

•	 Sarah Grider is an educational 
assistant in the Newberg High School 
Special Education Department. 
She’s also an Army veteran.

•	 Paul Diller has been a law 
professor at Willamette University 
for 13 years. His mother was 
a public school teacher.

•	 Rachel Prusak is a lifelong nurse 
and dedicated healthcare advocate. 
She currently provides care for elderly 
and disabled homebound patients.

•	 Ryan Spiker is a healthcare 
administrator and a Navy veteran. He’s 
worked with the Veterans Administration 
and the Oregon Health Authority.

The East Washington County 
Democrats will host this meeting on 
Thursday, June 7, 2018, at the King City 
Civic Association Clubhouse at 15245 
SW 116th Avenue. We invite you to join 
us for snacks and socializing at 6:30 p.m., 
followed by the program at 7:00 p.m.
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Upcoming Trips 
Overseas and 
New England

King City residents and friends 
and family are invited to attend tours 
co-sponsored by Collette Tours and 
the Summerfield Travel Club. For 
2018, there are still a few spaces left 
on the Music Cities Holiday Tour that 
will be December 7-13,2018. Flyers 
with applications included are on 
the bulletin boards of both the King 
City Civic Association Clubhouse 
and the Summerfield Clubhouse.

For 2019, Collette Tours are co-
sponsoring with the Summerfield 
Travel Club, three tours. This includes 
Iceland, Ireland and the New England 
states in the U.S.  Brochures for 
these trip will be out at the end of 
this summer. September 14, Laura 
Hernandez, Business Development 
Manager for Collette, will be doing 
a presentation on these three tours 
at the Summerfield clubhouse at 10 
a.m. For more information call Les 
Schuller, co-chair of the Summerfield 
Travel Club at 503-716-8216.

KCCA Outdoor Pool Now Open
 The King City Civic Association 

outdoor pool officially opened for the 
season on Friday, May 25. The outdoor 
pool is open Monday through Sunday 
(all seven days) from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 
p.m. or dusk, (whichever is earlier). 
Children under the age of 18 are allowed 
in the outdoor pool with a resident 
between the hours of 11:00 a.m. to 
1:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.

 
We encourage all residents to enjoy 

the outdoor pool as much as possible, 
and to that end, everyone should follow 
the rules and respect fellow residents’ 
time and safety while at the pool. The 
following are just SOME of the outdoor 
pool rules. The entire set of pool rules 
is available online at www.mykcca.
com and printed copies are in the rack 
in the lobby of the KCCA Clubhouse.

 
The facility includes a single large 

main pool that is divided with a safety 
rope between the deep and shallower 
ends of the pool. The Pro-Shop 
dressing rooms, bathrooms, and shower 
facilities are also available for Resident 

Members and their guests. Use of the 
pools is restricted to Resident Members 
of KCCA who must be 18 years of age 
or older and their accompanied guests. 
The number of guests is limited to four 
(4) per household. Resident Members 
are responsible for their guests at all 
times. Guests should be made aware of 
all pool rules prior to entering the pools.

 
All entry and exiting of the facility 

is via a key to the main gate. Keys 
are not to be loaned or shared for use 
by anyone other than the Resident 
Member. If a resident needs an 
outdoor pool key, they can come to 
the KCCA Office and pay the $4.00 
deposit to get a key. All Resident 
Members and their guests must 
sign in prior to entering the gate.

 
General Rules:
• THERE IS NO LIFEGUARD ON 

DUTY - USE OF ALL POOL 
FACILITIES IS AT OWN RISK

• All KCCA pool facilities are non-smoking.

• A cleansing ONSITE shower is required by 
State Law before entering any pool, even 

if you showered before coming to the 
facility. A second shower is encouraged 
after applying lotions or tanning oils.

• Bathing suits are required. No 
street clothes, cutoffs or street 
shoes are allowed in pool. Hair 
restraints are recommended.

• Life-saving equipment is to be used for 
emergencies only – no playing on ropes 
or with any life-saving equipment.

• No diving, running, rough play, horseplay 
or foul language in pool areas.

• No large flotation devices such as 
rafts or air mattresses are allowed in 
the pools. Small personal flotation 
devices are allowed along with aquatic 
shoes or aquatic socks only.

• No food or beverages (other than 
water in soft plastic bottles) are 
allowed in any pool facility.

• No glass or plastic that will shatter 
is allowed in any pool facility.

• No animals are allowed in 
KCCA pool facilities.

• No person who is incontinent or who 
wears diapers or other protection at 
any time is allowed in any KCCA pool. 

• Hard objects used for throwing such as 
frisbees or other dive and retrieve items 
are not allowed in any pool facility.

• There is no phone inside the outdoor 
pool. If there is an emergency, 
immediately inform a staff person 
inside the KCCA Pro Shop.
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(503) 585-3979  (800) 333-0774  www.orwest.com 

15245 SW 116TH Ave, King City 97224 

Licensed & Bonded                                                                                           King City  

Norm will buy your car!
Isn’t CONVENIENCE everything?  
Who has time for advertising?  

Dealerships never pay up! 
I pay more and drive to YOU!

    503-657-2927
Phone calls only, please. 

Google my number for more information!

Just call NORM, and I’ll be right there

Call


